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Dates for your diary

APRIL

27/04/2018

Year 4/5/6 Girls Football
Tournament

GCSE Dance - James Wilton Dance
Workshop

27/04/2018-01/05/2018
GCSE Photography Exhibition in
the Main Hall

28/04/2018-30/04/2018
Duke of Edinburgh—Silver
Practice

28/04/2018—29/04/2018
Ten Tors Camping Weekend to
Dartmoor, Bellever

30/04/2018-04/05/2018
Year 11 - MFL Speaking Exams

MAY

02/05/2018- 05/05/2018
GCSE Art Exhibition in the Main
Hall

02/05/2018

GCSE PE Moderation
1900-2030—Truro Cathedral
Choir Project rehearsal
03/05/2018

Year 8 - Parents’ Evening

07/05/2018
May Bank Holiday

08/05/2018—26/05/2018
Year 10 - Exams

09/05/2018

Governors Meeting-Students &
Curriculum

1900-2030

Truro Cathedral Choir Project
rehearsal

10/05/2018—11/05/2018
Ten Tours Event

11/05/2018

Truro Cathedral Choir Project
Performance

Year 3-6 Grass Track Cycling

14/05/2018—
22/06/2018
GCSE Exams

18/05/2018
Year 3/4 Tennis Festival

24/05/2018
Swimming Gala at Truro School
Ardeche Parents Evening

28/05/2018
Lander4Ugamda Abseil

28/05/2018—
01/06/2018
Half Term

06/06/2018
Year 6 Transition Day

07/06/2018
Year 9 Parents Evening

12/06/2018—15/06/2018
Year 9 Geography Fieldwork

14/06/2018—15/06/2018
Year 10 Stratford visit

18/06/2018
Celebration of Achievement

22/06/2018
National Women In Engineering
at Truro High School

25/06/2018—28/06/2018
Year 10 Geography Human
Fieldwork

27/06/2018
Cornwall School Games Beach
Day

29/06/2018
Cornwall School Games

N
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The Year 7 drama club members represented the school at the Hall for Cornwall on 31* January. | was
absolutely delighted with their 10 minute extract from the Nick Darke play Ting Tang Mine as part of the
Cornwall Secondary Drama Showcase.

The Cornwall Secondary Drama Showcase challenges teachers and students from across Cornwall to
explore a theme through performance. This year each school created a 10 minute piece of drama using
the work of Cornish playwright and film maker Nick Darke as their inspiration. The drama club participants
were also filmed by Nick’s wife Jane Darke as part of a documentary she is making — more news of this to
come!

Lucy Charleston

D) Work Shop with DBS

Below are some pictures from our DJ workshop last Thursday with Seb from DBS
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Year 71 Rughy Is

The Year 7 Rugby 7s squad travelled to Pool School on Friday March 23™ to compete in the U12 County 7s
Tournament. Winning their group having beaten Mounts Bay, Helston, Penrice and Fowey they progressed to
the Finals. Losing narrowly to Newquay and were well beaten by champions Redruth, RLS finished third out
of 16 teams and received Bronze Medals.

Captain Freddie Hirst and tournament top try scorer Gilly Smith are worthy of particular praise but the whole
squad were outstanding ambassadors for Richard Lander School in extremely cold and wet conditions. Well
played one and all.

M J. Britger. M. Ld
tead of Godresy,
Rlohard Lander Sehool,

More Foothall Success- Year 9 Boys

F ollowing the recent Football success for the Year 7 and 8 boys and U14 girls the Year 9 Football team beat
Truro School 5-2 in the county semi final last night. The team were very dominant throughout the game with
all 13 players contributing to a great all round team performance. This means yet another Football County
final for our school teams, this time on Thursday evening at Sticker Football Club. Here they will meet the
winners of the East Cornwall Section and will be in confident mood following this great victory.

Girls U14 Rughy Tournament

O n Wednesday the 28" March the year ten girls rugby team travelled to Camborne Rugby Club to take part
in the County Tournament, In the first game that they played they were put up against reigning champions
Redruth which they unfortunately lost 3-0 in a well fought battle lead by Mr Parker.

In the second game the girls made a well-deserved comeback where they won 6-0 with players Sophie
Buchanan, Beth Ireland, Rachael Gregson and Jenna Dymond each getting trys and Kizzy Dymond gaining two.
With Helston as their final game the team wanted to end the day on a high! After watching Helston play the
girls knew it would be a tough game, however as soon as the game began Lander were looking dominant.
Finally after a hard game Lander came away with a second victory winning 4-1 over Helston with players
Sophie Buchanan and Rosie Tucker scoring trys and Beth Ireland getting two.

After a long day the girls were thrilled to come second in the competition. A huge well done to all the girls that
took part!

Sophie Bucahanon
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Learning community hockey

Last week saw over 120 girls from years 7-10 take part in the learning community hockey. It was a fantastic
turn out with 15 out of the 16 teams at full capacity. Games were played on the astro turf over two lunchtimes
with each team fielding a squad of 10 for the 7 a side matches.

Rame took first place in years 8 and 10 and Pentire won in years 7 and 9.

However, when all the points were added up, the overall result was:

1st - Godrevy 27.5 points
2nd - Rame 27 points
3rd - Towan 23 points
4th -Pentire 21 points

Well done girls, some superb hockey and really close results.

Miss Cain

Girls U14 Rughy Tournament

O n Wednesday the 28" March the year ten girls rugby team travelled to Camborne Rugby Club to take
part in the County Tournament, In the first game that they played they were put up against reigning
champions Redruth which they unfortunately lost 3-0 in a well fought battle lead by Mr Parker.

In the second game the girls made a well-deserved comeback where they won 6-0 with players Sophie
Buchanan, Beth Ireland, Rachael Gregson and Jenna Dymond each getting trys and Kizzy Dymond gaining two.
With Helston as their final game the team wanted to end the day on a high! After watching Helston play the
girls knew it would be a tough game, however as soon as the game began Lander were looking dominant.
Finally after a hard game Lander came away with a second victory winning 4-1 over Helston with players
Sophie Buchanan and Rosie Tucker scoring trys and Beth Ireland getting two.

After a long day the girls were thrilled to come second in the competition. A huge well done to all the girls
that took part!

Sophie Bucahanon
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Paris 2018

I n March, 71 Year 8 students headed out of snowy Cornwall to sunny Paris for the week. We made our
way to Paris via Dover and Calais and arrived at our accommodation just in time for our evening meal!

On Tuesday, we all headed into Paris to see the sights. We started off by exploring the Sacré Coeur and
the artistic area of Montmartre before climbing the Eiffel Tower. The day ended with a relaxing trip along
the River Seine taking in the sights of this beautiful city.

On Wednesday, we spent lots of money in the local market at Melun and used our French to buy
souvenirs for friends and family before exploring the Royal Palace at Fountainebleau. The day ended with
a trip to the local hypermarché where we spent even more money!

Thursday was Disney day! We headed to Disneyland Paris for the whole day and had lots of fun with
Mickey and friends. We were all very brave (even the teachers!) and went on all of the rides before
watching the final parade and heading back to our accommodation for snails for dinner!

On Friday we sadly had to say ‘au revoir’ to all of the amazing PGL staff who had looked after us all
week. It was an amazing trip and one which | am sure many of us will never forget!




@ RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL BULLETIN : 27th April 2018 \

T ™
Teddy Bear Competition Winners

1st: Olivia Lyndsay

2nd: Saskia Andie
3rd: Jessica Laws
4th: Maisie Luke

5th: Caitlin Shaw

An awesome effort made by all who entered and the decision making was a very difficult one for the judges;

Miss Ancell, Mrs Toms, Mrs Elford and Bethany Solway

Here are some images from the museum at the opening of the collaborative art exhibition. Each individual
piece was designed by a student at Richard Lander School to reflect something they felt was important to
share about the world they live in. From these ideas, designs were drawn. These designs were then exposed
and etched onto the same copper plated material that circuit boards on the original Voyager satellites were

made. Over tme they will oxidise, tarnish and change just like the ideas themselves.
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I he Young Person’s Art Prize is

an art competition run by The
Exchange Art gallery in Penzance
every year. It is aimed at students
from 11-19 years old. The
completion coincides with the

gallery’s current exhibition and the

artist who is exhibiting always
inspires the theme for the
competition. This year the theme
was ‘Blue’ to coincide with the
exhibition of Tim Shaw’s work.
Schools from all over the county
submit work from their students
and all the entries are then
shortlisted by a judging panel of
artists . The selected shortlist of
works are then exhibited in the
gallery with prizes given for
different age categories. The
following students had their work
shortlisted which is a fantastic
achievement

Cailtin Shaw
Oliver Tremayne
Amelie Coombs
Cora Penhaligon
Isaac Holme
Beth Ireland
Jessamy Hillary
Dylan Holloway
Isabella Connell
Maisy Bawden
Saskia Adie

Photos showing work on display in

The Exchange Gallery in Penzance

Gaudi Towers

Year 7’s recently were set a
homework to create a Gaudi
inspired tower as an extension to
work completed in lessons based
on Gaudi’s architecture and his
inspiration from nature. The brief
for the homework was to create a
tower using whatever materials
students wanted and to be as
imaginative as possible. We were
astounded by the response and
there were so many amazing

towers that we set up a temporary

exhibition on the art corridor so
that everyone in school could see
them and enjoy the creative ways
that the Year 7’s approached the
task. They looked so colourful and
eye catching when displayed.

Dates

30" April 6-7.30pm — Photography
private view

2" May 6-7.30pm —Art private
view
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Young Person’s Art prize

Combined Truro Schools Art Project

E very year we have an ongoing collaboration with other Truro Schools which involves an in school project
as well as selected students being able to take part in workshops run by artists. The project has a different
annual theme and this year it has been STEAM to promote and engage art alongside Science, Technology,
Engineering and Maths . Across the course of the year we work with other local schools to arrange work-
shops and an in school project around the chosen theme. This year there were workshops for selected stu-
dents at Truro Museum working with a painter to respond to some of the geology artefacts that they have at
the museum.

A later workshop at Goonhilly involved learning photography techniques to record the interesting landscape
and buildings at the earth station . These photos went on to inform a further workshop with a print maker .
Within school some Year 8 students worked on a project to create designs that were then transferred onto
circuit boards . Each piece was then planned to be put together as a jewellery piece which was displayed on
a mannequin . Tom Lyall in Year 8 also did a fantastic detailed drawing based on Cornish minining heritage
which was then transferred onto a screen and created into a screen print .

Every year at the end of the project there is an annual exhibition of students work and this year the work

was displayed in Truro Museum . There was a opening night for the exhibition which allowed students and
friends and family to see their work on display in such a prestigious venue .
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Young Person’s Art prize

Artist workshop

At the end of term we arranged for an artist to come into school to work with selected Year 7 and 8 stu-
dents. Artist Peter Margerum has a background in delivering workshops using recycled materials to create
sculptures. On the day Peter arrived with boxes and boxes of found and reclaimed materials from bottle tops
to bicycle parts and lots in between . he talked to the students about his own work and artistic background
and went on to teach the students how to use the materials to create animals and creatures . it was amazing
how the pieces of metal , wire and plastic were transformed into such imaginative outcomes . The student
had a fantastic creative day and learnt a huge amount about how to transform recycled and reclaimed ob-
jects into something really exciting.

Students involved
Year 8

Tom Lyall

Ruby Lewellyn
Lucy Fripp

Akash Adikhari
Markuss Vaivads
Maisy Luke

Ruby McGammon
Emma Newberry
Eliose Horsell
Amber Atkins
Year 7

Poppy Luxton
Rebecca Pearson
Reuvan Playle-Robins
Jacob Jellard
Grace Topps
Tansy Spokes

Important up and coming dates
Every year we hold our annual
Art and Photography exhibitions
to celebrate the work that Year
11 students have produced over
the GCSE course. Everyone is
welcome to come and see their
work displayed.

30™ April 6-7.30pm private
view -Photography exhibition
2"! May 6-7.30pm private view
-Art exhibition
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SAFEGUARDING
EVERYBODY
EVERYDAY

If you're concerned speak to
the Designated Safeguarding Lead,
Mrs J Griffiths, or the Deputy

Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Y Rippon,
straight away
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THE VOICE IS COmMiNnG 10 dBs Mmusict

Do you think you’ve got what it takes to turn a chair?

We are on the lookout for incredible singing solo artists, duos
and trios for The Voice 2019

WE WILL BE AT:
dBs IMusIic
Harris Building, Cornwall College

Trevenson Road,
Cormwall, TR1IS 3RD

DATE: FRIDAY 27'" APRIL 2018

TIME: 2pm - Gpm

Please prepare 1 or 2 songs with a backing track or a musical instrument
(All backing tracks must be provided by you and will need to be on an electronic device)

To book a slot, please contact: john.williams@dbsmusic.co.uk

If you want your Voice to be heard, come and see us!
All music styles are welcome

You must be 16 years of age by 1 October 2018
Under 18s will need permission from a parent / legal guardian

Good Luck!
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BBC Concert Orchestra

& Truro Cathedral Choir
with cellist Natalie Clein

A unique-chance fo hear all three in one special concert:

Including the premiere of a new work by Dobrinka Tabakova,
performed with students from Richard Lander School,
Truro High School for Girls, Truro School and Cornwall Youth
Chamber Choir. The concert will be recorded for BBC Radio 3.

www.trurocathedral.org.uk
Cathedral O @ @TruroCathedral @TruroCathChoir @BBCCO

sacred space, common ground

FRIDAY 11 May 2018, 19:30 - £12.00 (u18s FREE)
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The concert progromme

Truro Cathedral is thrilled that the BBC Concert Orchestra will be travelling to Cornwall in order
to join Truro Cathedral Choir for what promises to be a very special concert. The theme for the
concert is ‘nature’ and it will feature independent pieces by the choir and the orchestra, before
they come together with children from Richard Lander School, Truro School, Truro High School
for Girls and Cornwall Youth Chamber Choir, to perform the premiere of a new work by
Dobrinka Tabakova, written especially for the occasion. The spectacular line-up will be further
enhanced by world acclaimed cellist, Natalie Clein, who will join the orchestra for the evening.
The BBC Radio 3 team will also be present and recording the entire concert for later broadcast.

Bach Violin Concerto in G minor, BWV1056

TBC - Graham Fitkin
Shenandoah - James Erb
All wisdom cometh from the Lord - Philip Moore
Londonderry Air - Bob Chilcott
Seek him that maketh the seven stars - Jonathan Dove
On the South Downs - Dobrinka Tabakova

Kynance Cove - Dobrinka Tabakova (first performance)

Dobrinka Tabakova

Named as one of the 10
young composers who are
redefining classical music
by Culture Trip, Dobrinka
Tabakova’s music has been
described as ‘exciting, deeply
‘ moving' (Washington Times),
full of ‘glowing tonal
harmonies and grand,
sweeping gestures [which]
convey a huge emotional depth’ (The Strad).
She has been commissioned by the Royal
Philharmonic Society, BBC Radio 3 and
orchestras throughout Europe. Last year,
Dobrinka was appointed composer-in-
residence with the BBC Concert Orchestra.

Dobrinka has been composer-in-residence
with Truro Cathedral for the past 18 months,
part-funded by Arts Council England, working
particularly with the Girl Choristers and

local schools. The concert tonight will see the
culmination of the residency with the premiere
of her new choral work, which sets words from
the poem Kynance Cove by Cornish poet John
Harris. The following day, all performers will
record the new work for release on CD later

in the year.

Photo credit: Candide Rietdijk.

www.trurocathedral.org.uk

BBC Concert Orchestra

The mission of the BBC Concert Orchestra is
to bring inspiring musical experiences to
everyone, everywhere, with the ensemble’s
great versatility as the key. The orchestra can
be heard regularly on BBC Radio 2’'s Friday
Night Is Music Night, and for BBC Radio 3 it
searches out the unusual and quirky, profiling
classical masterpieces in an entertaining way.

Natalie Clein

British cellist Natalie Clein has built a
distinguished career, regularly performing at
major venues and with orchestras worldwide.
Her playing has been praised for its
“astonishing range of colours and ...

wide variety of expressive styles”
(Gramophone Magazine).

Tickets £12.00

(under 18s free)
available from the
Hall for Cornwall Box Office

EEAE Concert ORCHESTRA RE’A[E,) @

. @:rru roCathedraI N

) o @TruroCathChoir
@BBCCO
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SEND
L

Special Educational
Needs and Disability

COMPLETE OUR ONLINE SURVEY!

We want to get an Uﬁ to date summary of people’s
views and measure change. Your answers will help
us do things better in the future.

There are two types of survey:

e One for children and young people with SEND

e One for parents, carers, families and practitioners
working with children and young people with SEND

You may complete the survey twice to share views from
different perspectives.

The online survey will run from
APRILLUMAY | 17 April - 15 May 2018.

=
@ It will only take 5-10 minutes to
complete.

A report of the findings will be drawn up and publicised. You

can find more information about SEND events, consultation and
feedback on Cornwall Council's SEN File.

@ Visit www.cornwall.gov.uk/send to complete the
online survey or find out more information.

To request the survey in alternative format or if you have any
guestions please email send@cornwall.gov.uk. An easy read
version of the survey can be requested by calling 01872 323279.
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Aweek of inventive creativity for 12-16 year olds

Monday or Tuesday Jewellery Mon 30 July to Fri 3 August 2018.
Monday or Friday Photography 10am - 3pm sach day.

Tuesday or Friday Pottery/Ceramics The ¥hite Building, Trura Collsgs,
Wednesday Digital Drawing College Road, Truro TR1 3XX.
Thursday 3D £20 per day or £85 for the week.

Partof
Turognd  Ggpeeg
Ponwitn WV T

Colle oy
m¥a TE 7R
b ﬁf"
W Y
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Experience creativity through art and
design. Come and work In our specialist
studios alongside our expert tutors.

Get creative using a variety of materials,
buillding your art and design skills by

using different processes each day.

Jewellery Monday or Tuesday

Using forming and doming technigques you will be making unusual
bead-like jewellery components. You will be encouraged to use texture
and shape by using the rolling mill and other metalwork tools and skills.
The finished forms could be used to create a vatiety of jewellery pieces
suuch aslockets, pendants, rings or earings.,

Photography Monday or Friday

Exqlore photographic technigques and skills using both digital and analog
processesto create some stunning images. Use cam eras, computers,
paper and chemicals and produce a range of images to take home.

Pottery/Ceramics Tuesday or Friday

Wie will Sart by exploring different texdures and surfaces around the
college. These textures will be transferred to clay dabs. You will be taught
the technigque of dab building to build your chosen style of pot. Be it
amug, a jug, a desk tidy or vase. You will then decorate your pot swith
coloured clays. Through this hands-on ceramics workshop you'll find

out how far your creativity and ideas can take you.

Digital Drawing Yednesday

This introduction to digital drawing provides learners with the opportunity
to experiment wih both traditional and digital drawing technigques.

Using a graphics tablet you will learn howto combine these different
ways of working to produce a range of charader concept designs for

a video game.

3D Thursday

Exploring a range of surface manipulation technigues you will design and
create your own personalised phone or iPod case . Creative technigues
such as appligue, melted plastics, paper cutting and hand stitching wll

be experim ented with and form the surface of your fnal piece. You will be
the designer of this projed and will be supported in using your creativity to
produce a phonefiPod case to take home with you.

¥

 Artwiork by Tilly Falhe

o

For more information orto book your place call |8
Truro & Penwith College on 01872 265500
or email: ptinfo@@truro-penwith.ac.uk

3
&
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LocaTion: JASON THOMAS DANCE SCHOOL, mavters ope, vicToria sa, TRURD TR1 2RG
oate: THURSDAY 26™ APRIL 2018 TiMe: 3-8PM  contacr: T0YAH DANNGTHAMES TV

[TV.COM/XFACTOR
v Y00 &

14 YEARS OLD AND OVER ONLY. AFTER 4.30PM FOR THIS IN FULL TIME EDUCATION.
UNDER 185 MUST BE ACCOMPANIED BY A PARENT OR GUARDIAN AND HAVE A VALID ID.
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Kernow Young Carers
Are holding a chill out
session at Zebs Youth

b4 group Truro

We would like to invite you to our

Young Carers Chill Out Group

Time 6pm TO 8pm
Transport can be arranged

Hope to see you there !!

25th April, 23™ of May, 20™ June and

18™ of July,
At Zeb's

The Leats, Town Centre, Truro TR1 3AG.

If you would like more details please
contact
M Liz Digweed/ Georgie Millar
O 07834006454
Y 07738144337

elizabeth.digweed@actionforchildren.org.uk

Georgina.Millar@actionforchildren.org.uk

m

action for
children
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During the summer of 2017 St. Agnes SLSC ran an People S
“Awards for All Project’ to deliver the SLSGB Surf Cadet
program to local children from the community around St.
Agnes, Cornwall.

This was very successful and the people from Big Lottery liked it so much that they selected it from a large number of
projects, to be entered and subsequently shortlisted as one of only five in the South West to be considered for a Peoples
Project Award.

This opportunity gives St Agnes SLSC the chance to expand the project to 400 local children this year, offer more Graduate
Lifeguard courses and the Full Lifeguard course. The application also includes an upgrade of equipment for our very active
voluntary patrols including a full Rescue Jet Ski, Rescue Raft and Quad Bike which will give us the capability to launch
quickly from the beach and rescue anyone in trouble around our direct coastline.

The success of this application now depends on your support through the voting system.
Please vote for us online or by filling in and posting one of the prepaid postcards here.

The project is called ‘Safer Beaches for All’
The deadline for posting the postcards is Wednesday 25th April 2018.
(The small freepost address is correct!) /

Click/hold CTRL
button with mouse
over link to make it

Or please vote for us online at: :
| active.

w.thepeoplesprojects.org.uk/projects/view/safer-beaches-for-al

It is a two stage process to vote online. You will receive an email and your vote will only count if you click the link in the
email. This has been a problem before for other projects. Only one vote per person/email address. However there is no age
restrictions on voting. Please use the postcard options for ALL members of family and friends. One postcard per person.
It only takes a moment to fill in and free to post. It will make a big difference to the Club. We need all the help we can get as

we need over 4000 votes to be in with a chance.
Please share this information with everyone you know as all votes will help.

There will be a short video about us on ITV West Country News on Thursday 19th April.

FREEPOST THE PEOPLE’'S PROJECTS

SENDER
Vote for PROJECT: Safer Beaches For All

Contact Telephone NO:.........cccvivviininnn.

Voter's Name:.:.csosussissicvm s
POSICOde: . . comvsmnisnmanis




